King, Ed Millar, Chapter Chair
[bookmark: _GoBack]A number of severe weather events impacted various locations across the Oak Ridges Moraine in 2022 but, for the most part, the King Section escaped serious damage. There were the normal number of tree falls to clean up and regular outings with the lawn mower and trimmer were carried out to keep the vegetation at bay. Repairs were made to the boardwalks and bridges to keep them safe and blazes were refreshed where needed. Volunteers Bill Fines and Craig Barnes were instrumental in 2022 in assisting with the maintenance of the trails in King.
The King Section continued to respond to requests from the Nature Conservancy of Canada keeping the trails in the Happy Valley Forest safe for ORTA and others to use.
Longtime volunteer Barrie Moir who provided many years of service to ORTA in King - ORTA Trail Builder Award in 2008 – is being recognized by King Township by having a section of the King Trails named in his honour.

